
 
 
 As 7/10/08, we certified 434 lifeguards. This is our best 
ever, beating last year’s total of 430. But a few of you fell 
through the cracks. Here are some of the excuses. “I was a 
closing boatswain at EBH, and didn’t want to show up late,” 
(to a class held at WBH). “I went to RM4 instead of RM2.”  
But somehow 103 other lifeguards made it to the right place, not 
counting the 14 instructors. And then there’s my favorite: “I was 
away.” From June 19 through July 9?  
 
 Most of the classes were great, but two were not. It still 
amazes me that some of you think you don’t need to go through 
this each year with the rest of us. One guard was outside smoking 
for 55 minutes of the 70 minute video. Some tried to get me to 
sign off all the practical stations so they could leave early. Some 
showed up 30 minutes late, and then complained we were starting 
late again. They were signed out of the class and not certified. 
 

New York State requires that all its lifeguards get certified 
every year. We offer 6 classes, in pay status, in three locations, 
on five days of the week, during a month long time span. We have 
been doing it this way for 7 years. We post the dates in every 
shack, on two websites, in every Bucket & Buoy starting at the 
retest, and hand out the dates at the rehire. NO EXCUSES! 
 
 If you got signed out, pay attention next year. If you have a 
date earlier than 7/11 on your current card, you must get re-
certified on your own, because you will have a gap in certification. 
If you do NOT get certified on your own and try to enroll in our 
classes next year, you will get caught. The Red Cross has your 
information computerized, as will I and NY State. Get certified 
now, and next year take the class with us.  



 I hope to offer a new instructor training class this summer. 
It is still being worked out. I want 15 new instructors willing to 
teach at least three classes each year, who plan on being around 
for a long time, and live near our training sites (JB, RM, SM). If 
you are seriously interested, and can attend two long evening or 
all- day sessions, e-mail me at FASalino with your name, phone, 
work location, e-mail address, and off-season occupation. 
 Thanks to all of you! 
 Be Safe. 
  


